
 

 

 

Release of Results of Central Allocation (CA) 

The Education Bureau (EDB) will arrange to deliver the “Primary One Registration Form” with the 

result of CA by post to your correspondence address provided in the Primary One Admission (POA) 

application form from 4 June 2025 to 5 June 2025 through the “Local CourierPost” service provided 

by Hongkong Post. The letter will be delivered to door. If attempt of door delivery by Hongkong Post 

fails, a “Mail Collection Notification Card” will be left for parents to collect it from the designated 

post office starting from the afternoon of the following working day. If parents have not received the 

“Primary One Registration Form” or the “Mail Collection Notification Card” issued by Hongkong 

Post by 6 June 2025, they could collect the “Primary One Registration Form” at the designated 

“Collection Centre” from 7 June to 8 June 2025 (For the latest arrangements, please refer to EDB 

POA Website). Please register at the allocated school from 10 June to 11 June 2025. Parents are 

advised to be kept abreast of the latest arrangements from EDB POA Website. In the event of tropical 

cyclone or heavy persistent rain during the period of release of CA results or registration, please pay 

heed to radio or television announcements on any special arrangements. 

 

Apart from issuing the “Primary One Registration Form” by post, if parents wish to receive the results 

of the CA for POA 2025 of their applicant children via SMS message on 4 June 2025, they may 

provide a mobile phone number which can receive SMS message on the “Choice of Schools Form" 

and indicate their consent to receive the results of the CA via this mobile phone number. If parents 

have registered as POA e-platform users and bind their accounts to “iAM Smart” or “iAM Smart+”, 

they may also choose to view the result of CA through electronic means. If the mobile phone number 

provided for receiving SMS does not receive the corresponding testing SMS message from EDB on 

2 May 2025, please contact the School Places Allocation Section by phone on or before 7 May 2025: 

 

 2832 7610  (HK Island & Islands) 

2832 7620  (Kowloon) 

2832 7700  (General Enquiries) 

2832 7635  (NT West) 

2832 7659  (NT East) 

 

 

 

 

 

[In case of discrepancies between the English and Nepali/Urdu/Hindi/Tagalog/Thai/Bahasa 

Indonesia/Punjabi (Indian)/ Vietnamese versions, the English version shall apply and prevail.] 


